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Box 310, 129 Railway St.                                         

Phone: 306-771-2284                                            

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            

Office E-mail:                                                    

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                         

Recreation:                                                           

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter:                                                            

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net                   

Emergency Number/After hours:                   

306-535-4235                                                 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS                               

9:00 a.m. to noon & 1:00p.m. to 5:00p.m.                                                     

Monday to Friday 

From the Town 

Newsletter                                                                                               

Information 

All information must be                      

received by February 20th, 2018          

to be included in the                            

March 2018 issue of                                       

The Talk Of The Town. 

Prices for advertising a business: 

$10– Business card size.                                             

$30– 1/9thpage ad.                                                      

$60– Half page ad.                                                             

$120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements                                       

are not charged.  However, you must                               

have a Balgonie Post Office                          

Box # to advertise. 

Send all items to :                                           

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 

No later than the 20th of each month. 

Open to the public.  They are regularly scheduled on the 2nd & 4th                          

Mondays of every month starting at 6:15 p.m. in the Council Chambers 

of the Balgonie Administration Building.            

Council meetings are scheduled for February 12th and 26th.  

Council Meeting Information 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

February 12th & 26th—Council meeting,           
 Balgonie Chambers @ 6:15. 

 February 10th—Curling Funspiel @ 7 p.m. 

February 12th & 26th—Council meeting,   

 Balgonie Council Chambers 6:15p.m. 

February 14th—Valentine’s Day 

February 19th—Office closed, Family Day.  

March 10th—Ducks Unlimited Supper @ 5:30 

March 16th—Square Dance event, Balgonie 

 Elementary School 6:30-9p.m.  

Balgonie Elementary—page 16. 

Greenall High School—page 17.  

The Library is looking for new board             
members.  We have members that have 
been on the board for more than 10 
years and would like to step down.  With 
new faces come new ideas.   Our next 
meeting will be April 16th @ 7:00PM in 
the library. 
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As we go through these trying times, we cannot thank the community, relatives and friends 

enough for all the support you have shown.  Your online condolences, cards, well wishes and 

gifts of food have been overwhelming.  Dear friends gave us a picture that still hangs in our 

house.  It says “Friends are the Best Collectables”.  These words could never be more true.  

Through these times our family has come closer and stronger as we move forward.  Sandy’s 

smiling face and unselfishness will be missed by many.  Wife, mother, sister and grandmother 

are strong roles that she endeared herself too.  Again, thank you everyone.  A big hug to my 

ANGEL.  You know who you are.                                                                                                                           

- Ken, Robert, and Todd Bakken, and Reg Rumpel. 

As of Spring 2018, grass and tree clippings will NO 

LONGER be picked up by the town.  Should you require      

assistance for the removal of these items, arrangements 

will need to be made on your own.                                        

Sorry for any inconvenience. 

There have been numerous complaints regarding              

vehicles being parked too close to corners, cross walks 

and alley ways. YOU MUST PARK 10 METERS BEHIND 

ANY STOP SIGN AND 15 METERS BACK FROM ANY               

PEDESTRIAN  CROSSING AREA, CROSSING LIGHTS.  Please 

refer to the Town of Balgonie Traffic Bylaw for additional 

information. 

 

Reminder to Residents 

Please do not shovel your 

snow on to the streets and 

pick up after your pets    

during walks. 

 

The 2018 dog licence and tags are now 

available at the town office.  Please              

register your pet today.  Even though they 

may not always be outside, if a stray is 

found, charges are applied.  If your pet is                 

registered with the town, 

we then have the ability to 

contact you. 
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Balgonie Elks upcoming events: 

Curling Funspiel 

Saturday, February 10, 2018 at 7pm.  

Balgonie Curling Club  

$40 per team.  

3 four end games.  

Fun, social, and prizes.  

All ages welcome. Equipment available at rink.  

To register email Balgonie.elks@gmail.com or call/txt Nevon (306) 621-2990 

Poker Night 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

Follow us on Facebook @balgonieelks572 
Email: Balgonie.elks@gmail.com 
#ElksProud 
 
If you are interested in joining our Lodge, please give Darren Kiel a call at (306) 591-3802. We meet at the 
Balgonie Multiplex the 3rd Tuesday of every month, next meeting January 16, 2018 @ 8pm 

Leland Sommer 

Balgonie Elks #572 

Balgonie Baptist Church  is pleased to introduce Pastor Shawn Cavers  

Pastor Shawn  comes to us with eighteen years of pastoral experience at churches in Saskatchewan and 
more than sixty years of life experience.  

Shawn isn’t new to the area as he has been delivering and picking up our children, on the school bus, for 
a couple of years.  He and his wife Val were raised in Christian homes and have been in church their 
whole lives. The Cavers have two children, both married, and two grandchildren and have lived in the 
Regina area for twelve years. 

Shawn took his theological training by correspondence and on campus at Christ For the Nations in       
Dallas, Texas. He has been active in serving on camp boards and Mission boards and other para church 
organisations. 

x-apple-data-detectors://0
mailto:Balgonie.elks@gmail.com
tel:(306)%20621-2990
x-apple-data-detectors://5
mailto:Balgonie.elks@gmail.com
tel:(306)%20591-3802
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Our deepest sympathy to Dave, Janet, 

Brandon, Jody, Andy and the entire 

family of Mrs. Thelma Wright.  She 

will be greatly missed by all. 
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To Ryan and Jessica Forsberg on the birth of                              

Emmett Carl Nicholas                                                                            

born on December 4th, 2017,                                                

7 pounds 9 ounces.                                                           

Brother for Davin.                                                                             

Grandparents:                                                                                     

Michael & Darla Schroers of Balgonie                                                        

& Bryan & Maureen Forsberg of Kronau                                         

Great Grandparents:                                                                            

Ken & Dorothy McLennan of Balgonie 
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RECREATION NEWS 

By Shaun McBain 

 
Hope everyone is adjusting to this warm stretch of weather we are receiving.    

 

The outdoor arena is now in full swing.  Just a reminder to all users -there are snow 
shovels provided for clearing the ice surface.  Please put scrapers back when you are 
finished with them.  The Zamboni will flood the ice once a week.  There is no set day 
for this.   The lights will turn on around 5:30 p.m. and turn off at 9:30 p.m.    

 

If the weather is above zero for a few days, please 
refrain from using the outdoor arena so we do not 
damage the ice. Please be courteous to others 
who are also using the facility.   

 

With February here, it means playoffs are fast approaching and the most anticipated . 
. . Provincials.  Good luck to all teams. 
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Ducks Unlimited 
Supper &               

Auction Saturday 
March 10, 2018 

Balgonie                
Multi-Plex                 

Cocktails 5:30pm 
Tickets $30.00 
Call Cathy at 

(306) 550-5549  
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INVITATION TO TENDER 

TOWN OF BALGONIE - ARENA CANTEEN 

Tenders for the Canteen operation at the Balgonie Arena will be received at the Town of   

Balgonie Office, 129 Railway Street E.  or mailed to Box 310, Balgonie, SK S0G 0E0 until            

Friday, March 9, 2018 at 4:00 p.m.    Canteen facility is located in the Balgonie arena on Highway 

364 within the Town of Balgonie. 

The Canteen operator is to ensure management and staffing of the canteen and provision of food 

and beverage services starting May 7, 2018 to April 30, 2021.    The Balgonie arena is an active 

arena with regularly scheduled and special events.  Typically, the winter sports season is from       

September 1 to March 31.  The spring and summer season is booked from April 1 to July 15 with 

Ball Hockey and special events. 

The Canteen contains onsite refrigeration, freezer, grill, deep-fryer, food preparation area and two 

storage rooms.  A contract for beverage service is between the Canteen operator and Coca Cola.  

The successful bidder will adhere to the Town’s current bottling company.  The Town of Balgonie 

will make necessary repairs to equipment provided and as identified by the Canteen operator.   

Canteen operator is to ensure that all health and safety regulations are followed.  Utility expenses 

will be paid for by the Town of Balgonie.   Hours of canteen operation will be based on facility us-

age.   

The bids will be opened and the successful bid will be selected by Town Council at their  

regular public meeting on March 12, 2018.  Bidders are encouraged to supply information  

regarding their experience in food service delivery and provide proof of food handling 

course.   Bids should include the proposed monthly fee to be paid to the Town of Balgonie 

for use of the arena’s fully equipped canteen facility.   

The highest bid will not necessarily be the accepted offer. 

 

SUMMER EMPLOYMENT: 

The Town of Balgonie will be accepting resumes for Summer Student positions in the 

Maintenance Department. 

Resumes will be accepted at the Town office by fax, email, mail, or in person. 

A valid driver’s license is a requirement of the position. 

Fax: 306-771-2899 

Email: balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net 

P.O. Box 310, 129 Railway St. E.                                                                                                                                                                             

Balgonie, SK.                                                                                                                                                                                   

S0G 0E0                                                                                                                             

RESUMES MUST BE RECEIVED PRIOR TO APRIL 15TH. 

mailto:Balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net
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